## March 2023

Dear friends,

It's been a while...But we're thinking of you. Not knowing what season, it will feel like when you get this, we'll avoid "season's greetings", and just say that we trust that things are well with you. If you have any news of concern for yourself or others, please feel comfortable to call Pat Baran, so she can send out an extra "hello" from us. Pat's number is 315-834-9993. We will mention that we are especially wishing Judy Peltz well as she steps aside from Sennett Seniors and the steering committee for the time being to devote her attention to other activities.

The steering committee has met during this "break"; and the results of our survey of suggestions for meeting places and trips are being tabulated and considered. We'll share that information at our April meeting.

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, April 12<sup>th</sup>, 2023 @ 11:30, at The Lodge in Skaneateles. Please allow time following our meal to stay to hear a speaker who has written a book about the lives of survivors of the Titanic disaster. The timing of this program seems especially appropriate since the Titanic sank on April 14, 1912, almost exactly 111 years previous. This promises to be an intriguing program. Cost of the meal is \$18. Please RSVP to Kathy or to MaryEllen by April 3. (see contact info. below)

If you are <u>not</u> a Sennett resident, your **dues (\$20 per person)** can be paid with your luncheon fee. If you combine these two fees, and you pay by check, just please write on the memo line that your meal <u>and</u> dues are included in the amount of your check.

The "New to You" table will continue at our 2023 meetings: Feel free to bring small items that you no longer need and leave them on the table during the meeting in case someone <u>else</u> might happen to need them and take them home! If not, though, please remember to take them back home with you. Also: Please save books and puzzles to exchange for one of our Fall meetings (probably October).

We have received a **thank you note from the St. Alphonsus food pantry**, for the donation of food items we collected and donated to them last November.

We look forward to seeing you in April—That's next month by now! You may have been out of sight, but not out of mind.

Sennett Seniors steering committee

To contact Kath or MaryEllen:

Kathy Gray 10 South Hunter Ave.

Auburn NY 13021

315-253-7731

MaryEllen Perry

3 Elm Street

Auburn NY 13021

315-252-0427